



Mosborough Primary School New School Road Mosborough Sheffield S20 5ES

Tel: 0114 248 6211 Fax: 0114 247 7121 Email: enquiries@mosborough.sheffield.sch.uk. Website: www.mosboroughprimary.co.uk

**Headteacher: Mr Martin Fallon** 

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to the final half term of this academic year. I hope you all managed to have a break of some sort and that the children are refreshed and ready for an action packed term.

#### **Dates For Your Diary**

Please find attached our traditional diary dates information. We have made some tweaks to those published earlier.

#### Y5 - SRE Letter

You should have received a letter about this meeting already. If you are not able to attend but would like to talk with Mrs Napier please contact the office who will arrange a mutually convenient time.

#### **Food Drive**

Friday 15 June is the last of this school year's collections for the S20 Food Bank. We would like to ask you to support us with this event by donating any items of non-perishable food or toiletries. Donations must be in date and can be handed in throughout the week to your child's class teacher. S20 Food Bank will be collecting all donations on Friday 15 June 2018. Thank you for you continued support.

#### **Healthy Week**

Healthy Week takes place throughout the week of 18 June this year. You will already have had a letter home this week containing the finer details however; we would like to draw your attention in particular to our new event for this year. Our family feel good fitness session will take place on Wednesday 20th June at 5:30 pm. This is a session for both parents and children – parents; you will be treated to a fruit kebab created by the children as a reward for your efforts!

#### **Swap Morning**

Our traditional swap morning takes place on Tuesday 10 July and will give your child a chance to meet their new teacher and teaching assistant and also begin to familiarise themselves with their new classroom and establish rules and routines. The children will set out their expectations of learning behaviour by creating a class code of conduct and also will begin to look at their class budget for the forthcoming year.

## **Sports Days**

Sports day for Foundation and Key Stage 1 pupils takes place on Tuesday 10 July, starting at 1.30pm and for KS2, it's Wednesday 11 July, starting also at 1.30pm.

We would like to request that pupils wear clothing to reflect their house team's colours as these are the teams that they will compete in.











House team colours are:

Sharks – yellow Steelers – green Hatters – blue Eagles - red

# **Year 6 Events**

### **Y6 Parent Meeting for Mount Cook**

A final meeting for the residential will take place on Wednesday 13 June at 3.30pm in Mrs Napier's classroom. At this meeting, you will be given key information including itinery, kit list and also medical information forms. For anyone unable to attend, the information will all be available on the school website by 6pm that evening.

### **Transition to Eckington and Westfield**

On Thursday 14 June, staff from both Eckington and Westfield schools will be coming in to meet the children who will be moving to them in September. Children will receive more information about their transition days during these meetings and we will send the information home also.

#### **Y6 Productions**

I am certain you will all be aware, if you are a Y6, parent that rehearsals are well underway. There are 3 opportunities to come along and watch your child's final performance at Mosborough. Tuesday 26 June and Wednesday 27 June in the evening at **6pm.** The doors will open at 5.45; however, children will need to be in their classrooms for 5.30pm.

The other matinee performance is on Wednesday 27 June at 1.45. Doors will open at 1.30, with the school main gate opening at 1.15.

# Leaver's assembly

Y6's farewell assembly for parents and grandparents takes place at 2.15pm on Friday 13 July. We guarantee there will not be a dry eye in the house! More information to follow nearer the time.

### **APP**

Please be aware that there is currently a fault within our school app and some users may be seeing random characters within the text – this is not as a result of Mrs Smales' poor typing skills, but a bug within the system which webanywhere, our providers, are aware of and will rectify as soon as possible.

## **MPG - Summer Fair**

MPG are continuing to collect jam jars filled with treats – the children have been promised extra playtime for the class that donate the most prize jars. Also, they welcome good quality toys and games and any items of school uniform. Please remember to return to school any stubs and money for the grand raffle. Coming soon will be more information about the ever-popular Rainbow Raffle.

#### **Sun Awareness**

As we appear to be set for a heatwave! I thought I should just remind parents about the need to support us to keep the children protected from the damage the sun can cause. The children should all have sensible hats which they can wear during break times. Please ensure that they have had sun screen applied before school. Finally encourage the children to bring water to drink with them. We have water fountains that they can use to supplement and replenish their supplies.

Martin	Fallon	

Yours,